DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA – MAY 5, 2010

I want first to invite all of the members of the DDA and staff to the Annual Downtown Potluck Party at my house on June 10, starting at 6:30 p.m.  Last year, 200 invited downtown folks and their significant others came together to make one of the best social events of the year.  We hope you will be a part of the fun this June 10.

At last night’s CAC meeting, Pat Macoska of Neumann/Smith Architecture, who was the Project Manager for Zaragon Place on East University, presented the new Zaragon Place, Phase 2 project proposed for the corner of East William and Thompson.  The group hopes to begin construction this year with occupancy in early 2012. After an hour of presentation, questions, answers and discussion, members of the CAC instructed me to take every opportunity to not only support but to strongly support this project. 

As you know, the CAC has been actively involved in the more than 5-year process of trying to increase downtown residential density.  We were involved in the Downtown Residential Task Force efforts, the Calthorpe Report, the A2D2 process and zoning, and most recently in the establishment of a 7 person Design Guidelines Task Force which is now developing Downtown Design Guidelines, and a Design Guidelines Board and process. Zaragon Phase 2 will be a test of the wisdom and effectiveness of all that work. 

Why support it?

It is Downtown, in the D1 area defined by the Downtown Plan and A2D2 downtown zoning. It meets the community’s expectations for higher density in that area. At 14 stories and 173 feet, it is seven feet short of the maximum 180 feet to D1 zoning.. That height includes second and third floor screened levels of above ground, required parking for fifty cars. Parking is above first floor retail and commercial space with pedestrian friendly glass windows on Thompson and East William. We recommended some changes that would make it more pedestrian friendly.  The neighborhood is perfect for this project with high rise Tower Plaza and Maynard House nearby. It will be only two blocks from a transportation center and future underground parking.  It will test the DDA’s commitment to no more parking structures in the downtown.

This is a “by right” project that asks for no variances or PUD status.  Although it has eleven four bedroom units, one on each floor, 88 of its 99 units will be one and two bedroom. Unlike Zaragon 1, there will be no bedrooms without outside windows. 

We recognize, however, that none of these units will be “affordable” in relation to any standard of low income. We will have to fulfill our commitment to affordable housing on other downtown sites.

The design of the building has been developed working closely with members of the Planning Dept. (Alexis DiLeo) using the emerging A2D2 Design Guidelines as the standard. It will be a test of the workability of those guidelines.  The CAC strongly supports the project.
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